
BBC’s Panorama programme highlights the importance of the Bangladesh Safety Accord	
  	
  
	
  
IndustriALL and UNI global unions ask public to take note and urge more brands to sign Bangladesh 
Safety Accord	
  	
  
	
  
Last night, the BBC television programme Panorama investigated how our clothes – including those of 
some of the big high street brands – are really made by visiting Bangladesh’s garment factories. 
 
The report says it found evidence of shocking working conditions and an industry that, it says, “puts 
profit before safety.”  
 
UNI General Secretary Philip Jennings said, “Panorama should be applauded for this important piece of 
investigative reporting. It draws further attention to the terrible, often life-threatening, conditions faced by 
workers in Bangladesh’s garment sector.  
 
“Unfortunately, as Panorama saw first hand, the abuse of human rights is rife in the garment industry 
and this is something we’ve been telling the world for not only the last six months but years.”	
  	
  
  
In the wake of the Rana Plaza factory collapse that killed more than a thousand garment workers in 
Bangladesh in April, IndustriALL Global Union and UNI Global Union along with leading NGOs drafted 
the Accord on Fire and Building Safety in Bangladesh. 	
  
	
  
IndustriALL, UNI and our NGO partners produced a legally-binding agreement for fire and building 
safety in Bangladesh. Today, nearly 90 global brands including British names such as Tesco, Primark 
and Marks and Spencer, have signed up and 1,800 factories will be covered by independent safety 
regulations. 
 
Jennings said, "We hope that the programme brings further attention to the plight of the Bangladeshi 
garment workers and will drive more brands to do the right thing and sign the Accord.”	
  	
  
	
  
Garment workers in Dhaka are currently taking strike action to demand an increase in the minimum 
wage. They currently earn around $38 a month which is half what Cambodian garment workers earn.	
  	
  
The Bangladeshi workers are looking for a raise to bring them up to $103 a month which would allow 
them to provide for their families.	
  	
  
	
  
IndustriALL General Secretary Jyrki Raina said, “The Bangladeshi garment workers have little choice 
but take this industrial action. They have been ignored for too long and we’ve seen the consequences 
with the Rana Plaza collapse, the Tazreen fire and other cases where penny pinching has led to 
disaster.”	
  	
  
	
  
Raina added, “These workers like workers all around the world deserve a living wage. We’re talking 
about thousands of mainly young women supporting a $20-billion garment industry. We are supporting 
them for their fight for fair pay and safe working conditions.”	
  	
  
	
  


